Milwaukee Women’s District Golf Association
Spring 2018 Board Meeting Minutes
North Shore Country Club
May 8, 2018
The MWDGA Spring Board Meeting was called to order by President Marcia Schwager at 9:00 AM welcoming everyone and thanking them for their participation.
Roll call was taken by Secretary Beth Zimmerman:
Club                               Present                          Proxy
[bookmark: _GoBack]Blue Mound                       1                                    2
Merrill Hills                        2                                    1 
Milwaukee                         2                                    1
North Hills                          3                                    0
North Shore                       1                                    2
Oconomowoc                    2                                    1
Ozaukee                             2                                     1
Tuckaway                           2                                     1
University Club                 2                                     0
Westmoor                          3                                    0

Marcia Schwager then introduced the Executive Board Members in attendance:
	-President Marcia Schwager (North Shore)
	-First Vice President Karen Cyganiak (Tuckaway)
	-Second Vice President Jan Ewald (Oconomowoc)
	-Treasurer Jean Woods (Ozaukee)
	-Secretary Beth Zimmerman (Westmoor)
	-Association Advisor Madonna Williams (Milwaukee)
All present were given a few minutes to read through the Fall 2017 Board Meeting Minutes that were distributed for review by Secretary Beth Zimmerman. President Marcia Schwager asked for approval of the Fall Board Meeting minutes from October 3, 2017.  Deb Frederick moved to accept the minutes and Janet Nelson seconded it. The minutes were unanimously approved. 

Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s Report was presented by the MWDGA Treasurer Jean Woods. Copies of the balance sheet where distributed to all board members for approval. Jean confirmed that invoices went out to respective clubs on April 30th. Jean noted that club dues would remain the same for the 2018 season at $615.00 per team. Jean felt that the 2018 expenses would mirror 2017.  It was brought to light again that the biggest discrepancy fell under Field Day, where we budgeted $1200.00 and it actually came in at $970.00 due to the number of awards given out being different then what was budgeted. It was brought up that the club hosting Field Day this year would have more to spend on the luncheon and flag events. The bottom line reflects that the budgeted amount at $6,227.45 and the actual to date came in at $5,639.90. The budgeted amount for 2018 is $6,516.07.  Sandra Schultz made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Stacey Gannon seconded it. The treasurer’s report passed unanimously. 
Field Day
The Field Day Report was presented by the Second Vice-President Jan Ewald.  Hosting club is Oconomowoc on Friday, September 14, 2018. In the event of rain, since we do not schedule a rain date, Lunch and the Annual Meeting will start at 11:30 AM. As reflected on the balance sheet, Field Day- cash tips are set at $200.00, Field Day Pro Shop prizes and miscellaneous items are $1200.00, and the carryover from the 2017 season is $826.07 and to be used to offset expense for the Field Day Lunch, as identified on the balance sheet.  
Play-Offs / Tournament of Champions
First Vice-President Karen Cyganiak reported that Play-Offs will be held Friday, August 10, 2018 @ 8:00 AM and hosted by University Club of Milwaukee. There is a rain date of Tuesday, August 14, 2018. The Tournament of Champions will take place at Westmoor Country Club on Tuesday, September 25, 2018. Note: this is a date change and there is no rain date 
Rosters / 2018 Playdate Schedule
First Vice President Karen Cyganiak distributed the current board roster which lists the TR, TC, and ER for each team. Karen then asked all Captains to verify the player contact information for accuracy and update their roster with any new members for the 2018 season. Team rosters may be 18-members strong but for this 1-year trial, only 10 players will count on any given play date. It was asked that we please remind the respective pros of this at the participating clubs.  Alternates are included on the official roster. Subs on the other hand, may only be added to the play date roster in order to bring the count to ten players. Subs cannot participate in Field Day or Tournament of Champions. Changes to the team roster however, can be made up to 48 hours before the first play date in June. The official first play date is Friday, June 8, 2018, even though the GOLD Division’s first play date is on Tuesday, June 12. Therefore, all roster changes must be in on Wednesday, June 6th.  Play date schedules were distributed.   
*The MWDGA calendar is set 20 years in advance, so why are there so many changes any given year? The golf committee and Pro’s, have to get these dates on their calendar. 
Old Business
· Change the number of players that “count” from 12 to 10 while keeping the roster at 18 players.
· Team Captains, it is imperative that you keep statistical data for the 2018 season so that an effort can be made to summarize the results and make a decision on whether going to ten players counting is working. We will revisit this trial run at the end of the season and a decision will be made based on these results. The assessment of 10 versus 12 will be done on a team-to-team basis and we will look at the availability of even fielding a team of 18 strong. 
· Alternate Participation- we can offer the opportunity but it is still up to the individual participants if they show up on any given play date. It was discussed as to whether alternates should be on the scoreboard and if they should compete in some format in order to get use to that competitive edge. Again, this is up to the individual players as to how they want to proceed but Tournament Reps should tell the Pro at their respective club to put alternates on the score board, if for no other reason, to build statistics. It is up to the hosting club to fill out the foursomes.  
New Business
·  President Marcia Schwager brought up officer rotation for the two positions that are opening up: Treasurer and 2nd Vice President. The rotation mandates that Merrill Hills provide the Treasurer and North Hills the 2nd VP. These names will be needed before the Annual Meeting on Field Day, September 14, 2018.
· Marcia Schwager suggested we move the Spring meeting to the third Tuesday in May to accommodate snowbirds and was wondering if there were any ramifications from doing this. We will revisit at the Fall meeting.
· It was suggested that that everyone review the responsibilities of the all the Board positions, especially the Tournament Reps and the course Marshalls, as available online. 
· Lastly, at the 2017 Fall Board Meeting, the idea was presented for Executive Board consideration to allow clubs fielding larger teams to have two rosters– a Competitive and an Alternate Roster – whereby a Captain could select any player to be on either roster, regardless of their handicap.  The Competitive roster would still be listed from lowest to highest handicap and pairings would be made accordingly.  It was decided by the Executive Board to table this until the Fall Board meeting since we are going to a roster of 18 where only 10 scores count. The Executive Board does not want to layer multiple issues and we are already working with the one variable change of a ten-man team.
Meeting was adjourned by Marcia Schwager at 10:15AM. The adjournment was approved by Janet Nelson and seconded by Tracy Christenson.
Fall Board Meeting Tuesday, October 9, 2018 @ 9:00 AM: Hosting Club – Ozaukee
Respectfully Submitted,
Beth Zimmerman
Secretary




